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Extended Circle line 
 
 
1 Purpose of Report 
 
1.1. To provide background information on planned changes to the pattern of service 

on the Circle line, in advance of receiving the first progress update from London 
Underground (LUL). 

 
 
2 Background information 
 
2.1. At the London TravelWatch board meeting on 14 October 2008, LUL presented a 

proposal to change the traditional pattern of service on the Circle line. Instead of 
operating continuously round and round, trains would start at Hammersmith, run 
around the Circle and terminate at Edgware Road on the second call there. Trains 
would then reverse, run the opposite way around the Circle and on reaching 
Edgware Road again would go to Hammersmith and terminate. 

 
 

 
 

 
2.2. The main aims of the plan were to improve the reliability of the Circle line service 

and increase the frequency of trains on the Hammersmith to Edgware Road 
section of the Hammersmith & City line. In addition, the scheme would allow small 
peak frequency increases on the Metropolitan line through to the City and from 
the District line Wimbledon branch to the West End and City. 
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2.3. The main disadvantages would be that more passengers would use the 

Hammersmith & City line platforms at Paddington (albeit with a matching increase 
in the frequency of trains) and more would have to change trains at Edgware 
Road – many of whom would have to cross a footbridge. 

 
2.4. Implementation was planned for December 2009. 
 
2.5. The board decided to support the proposals, but subject to several conditions. 

LUL wrote on 5 January 2009 giving their (largely favourable) response to the 
London TravelWatch conditions. This letter is attached to this report at Annex A. 

 
2.6. One of the conditions was that LUL should report progress periodically to a 

London TravelWatch working party to be established for the purpose. This has 
been overtaken by London TravelWatch’s new working arrangements, as a result 
of which this Transport Services Committee has been asked to take on this task. 

 
2.7. Mr. James Tringham is attending this meeting to give LUL’s first progress report. 
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